
In terms of Section 22 (1) (b) (ii) I make the following representation to the Licensing Board.   The 
variation application has been amended, as per email communication with Stephen McGowan 28 
July 2021.  This information resolved certain queries from the LSO in regard to hours, capacity and 
children and young person’s access terms.  
 
The LSO has a couple of outstanding points which are awaiting clarification: 
 
1            Activities out with core hours, specifically live entertainment and the use of the outdoor 
area.  Further information as to the times and type of live entertainment proposed.  
Confirmation when the outdoor area would be used and for what purpose out with core hours  
 
 
2            Dispersal policy and controls  given the location of the premises and patrons leaving in a 
location with little or no public transport and directly opposite the sea beach. The first floor of the 
premises has not been utilised for a considerable period and with the proposed activities being new 
and potentially group based, to be consistent with securing public safety it would be essential to be 
assured of robust safety controls 
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